
Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

We are incredibly grateful for all that God has done throughout October. 

This past month, we were blessed to have several missionaries visit our 
church. Hearing their stories and being reminded of the Great Commission was 
truly inspiring. In just two weeks, we will hold our missions conference, and we 
are praying for the opportunity to support even more missionaries. It is our 
desire for the church to be a mission-driven church that actively supports 
missionaries worldwide. 

We recently wrapped up a Sunday School competition that ran for two months, 
culminating this past Sunday. The competition included the Men’s, Women’s, 
and Youth Sunday School classes, with points awarded for attendance, bringing 
Bibles, inviting visitors, and memorizing verses. The Youth class won, but it 
was wonderful to see everyone engaged in Sunday School and deepening their 
knowledge of God’s Word. 

We've also introduced a monthly Q&A session during our Thursday night 
services. This time has been helpful for addressing biblical questions on various 
topics, and we are grateful for the opportunity to learn and grow together. 

Additionally, we have begun discipleship with several families, and we are 
thrilled to be holding baptisms next month. We are excited to witness these 
individuals taking this step of faith. 

Please continue to pray for the people of our church and for Ecuador, as we are 
experiencing daily power outages lasting 10-12 hours. These cuts make it 
challenging for many to work and support their families. 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support! 

God Bless,  
  
The Blooms  

Vision Baptist Church  
Pastor Trent Cornwell  
355 Windy Hill Dr.  
Alpharetta, GA 30004 

Support Address  
Vision Baptist Missions  
PO Box 647 
Dawsonville, GA 30534

Personal Contact  
kason.bloom@gmail.com 

A Wonderful Start to 2025!  


As we step into this new year, we are filled with gratitude for all that God has already done in just the first month of 2025. We 
want to take a moment to share some of the incredible blessings and opportunities we’ve experienced and invite you to 
rejoice with us in what the Lord is doing.  


Welcoming New Visitors  

One of the greatest joys of this past month has been the opportunity to welcome over thirty visitors to our church! Each new 
face represents a soul that God has brought across our path, and we are excited to see how He will work in their lives. It is 
always encouraging to see people seeking truth, and our prayer is that each visitor would come to know Christ personally 
and grow in their faith. Please pray with us as we follow up with these individuals, build relationships with them, and, Lord 
willing, begin discipleship with many of them. The harvest is truly plentiful, and we ask for God’s wisdom and guidance as 
we minister to these new friends.  


Growing in Discipleship  

We are so thankful for the work that is happening within our church family! Our assistant pastor, Marcelo, has been faithfully 
discipling several new families, helping them establish a strong foundation in their faith. Recently, two families completed 
their discipleship journey, and it has been a joy to see their passion for God’s Word deepen. It is an incredible blessing to 
watch individuals and families grow spiritually, become more involved in the church, and take steps toward serving the Lord. 
Please pray for these families as they continue their walk with Christ and for many more to follow in their footsteps.  


Medical Missions Outreach: A Life-Changing Vision Clinic  

One of the most exciting events we had the privilege of hosting in January was a vision clinic in partnership with Medical 
Missions Outreach. During this week-long clinic, we had the opportunity to serve over 1,200 people, many of whom received 
much-needed glasses to improve their eyesight. However, the greatest blessing of all was the spiritual impact of this 
outreach. Each person who came through the clinic not only received physical help but also heard the life-changing 
message of the Gospel. We rejoice that over 400 individuals made the decision to trust Christ as their Savior! Please pray for 
these new believers, that they would grow in their faith and get connected with a local church where they can be discipled.  


It was truly humbling to see how God used this outreach to open doors for ministry. Many of the people who came to the 
clinic expressed interest in knowing more about the Bible and attending church. We are excited to continue following up with 
them, and we ask for your prayers as we seek to guide them in their new faith journey.  


Exciting Family News!  

On a personal note, our family has a special announcement—we are thrilled to share that we are expecting a baby girl in 
July! This is a season of great joy for us, and we are so grateful for this precious gift from the Lord. Please pray for Bethany’s 
health and the health of our baby as we prepare to welcome her into our family. We appreciate your prayers for strength, 
wisdom, and a safe delivery.  


Looking Ahead  

As we move forward into 2025, we are excited for all that God has in store. We continue to pray for more opportunities to 
share the Gospel, disciple new believers, and encourage the church family. We are deeply grateful for your prayers, 
encouragement, and support—it is because of faithful partners like you that we can continue this ministry.  


Please join us in praying for:  

- The visitors who came to our church this past month, that they would return and grow in their faith.  

- The families who have completed discipleship, that they would remain strong and continue to mature spiritually.  

- The 400+ individuals who trusted Christ at the vision clinic, that they would be discipled and connected to a local church.  

- Bethany and our growing family, for health and a smooth pregnancy.  


Thank you for being part of this journey with us! We look forward to sharing more of God’s work in the months ahead.  





